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March 15, 2000

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

I am pleased to transmit the enclosed motion authorizing the Executive to provide funding in the amount of $200,00 for the Washington Community Investment Fund.  This new public-private venture will provide critically needed short-term financing to assist affordable housing developers to purchase buildings and building sites in our highly competitive housing market.  The short-term financing will enable housing developers to act quickly to acquire properties, saving money for the project and reducing the amount of subsidy needed from King County and other public funders.  King County’s contribution of $200,000 will be part of a $20 million statewide revolving fund, leveraging substantial public and private investment in affordable housing.

I am proposing that Workforce Housing funds, appropriated as part of the Housing Opportunity Fund, be provided to the Washington Community Investment Fund.  The Workforce Housing funds have been appropriated by the County Council in support of new housing initiatives, including assistance for first-time home buyers, affordable housing development on surplus County-owned property, and credit enhancement for housing developments that include affordable units.  At the request of the Council’s Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee, staff of the Department of Community and Human Services will prepare, later this year, an overview of the Workforce Housing programs and policies.

The Washington Community Investment Fund provides a unique opportunity for funders of public and private housing to work together to help housing agencies to become more responsive 

and competitive in our challenging real estate market.  If you have any questions about this Fund, please contact Linda Peterson, Program Manager, Housing and Community Development, at

296-8661.

I urge your support for King County’s participation in the Fund.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:  
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Pat Steel, Director, Office of Budget


Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

Larry Alcantara, Special Projects Liaison, 


Jean Carpenter, Manager, Regional Governmental Affairs

bcc:
Sadikifu Akina-James, Manager, Community Services Division


Linda Peterson, Program Manager, Housing and Community Development


Maureen Kostyack, Program Coordinator, Housing Finance Program

